
 

M E M O R A N D U M 

FROM:  Mercedes Barcia, CMC, Deputy City Clerk 
DEPT:    Clerk’s Office  
TO:         Mayor and Council 
MEETING DATE:    March 26, 2024 

SUBJECT: PGT’s Petition for Vacation of a Right-of-Way on Precision Drive 
              

 
       Resolution No. 2024-06 was prepared in response to an application received by PGT to  
       vacate a portion of an existing right-of-way on Precision Drive. City Staff and the City  
       Attorney reviewed this application in its entirety. There are no objections from staff, and no  
       objections from FPL, TECO, Frontier, Comcast, and the Florida Department of  
       Transportation. 
 
      As requested by the Utilities department, the applicant agreed to provide the city a utility  
      easement. The agreement is under Council Action/Discussion for acceptance by City Council. 
 
 

REQUESTED ACTION:  Consider adoption of Resolution No. 2024-06 and approval of PGT’s 
utility easement. 


